
May 09, 2019 

 Medicare Reminder: EDI Enrollment Process 

National Government Services notified providers on 4/12/2019 of upcoming changes to 

the EDI enrollment process. This will impact providers receiving the Medicare Part 

B SPR looking to make changes to their current EDI enrollment as well as 

providers enrolling for EDIfor the first time. 
 

As a reminder, effective 5/13/2019, providers enrolling with EDI for the first time will 

be required to simultaneously enroll for the ERA. Additionally, providers requesting 

changes to their current EDI enrollment will also be required to enroll to receive the 

ERA X12 835 transaction if they are still receiving paper remittances.  
 

This addresses detailed information and recommendations for submitting an EDI 

Enrollment Registration with the May 13 changes: 
 

 Providers should decide whether to enroll for the 835 or the NGSConnex alternative, prior to 

beginning the EDI enrollment process.  Providers must select the 835 transaction in the initial 

registration screens to ensure the 835 ERA will be generated. 

 Providers who do not select the 835 ERA will automatically be set up to access remittances via 

the NGSConnex provider portal. 

 Providers using clearinghouses should contact the clearinghouse in advance of enrolling to 

confirm the clearinghouse will be prepared to process the 835 on behalf of the provider. 

 Providers will need to be registered with the NGSConnex provider portal to review 

remittances. 

 Delivery of paper remittances to Part B providers will be disabled 45 days after enrollment for 

either the 835 or NGSConnex.  

NGS offers a number of free tools that support converting the ERA to a print image file 

that looks similar to the SPR.  

https://enrolledi.ngsmedicare.com/wizard/entryprocess
https://www.ngsconnex.com/

